
S T E L L A  M A R I S

N E W S L E T T E R

Page 1

administration@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au
www.stellamaris.nsw.edu.au

Term 4 Issue 2
15 October 2021

Prayer
Creator God, 

Breath of life in all creation, 
thank you for living and loving in us and 

through us.
May all that we do flow from our deep connection 

with you and all beings. 
May our selfishness and blindness be transformed, 

that we will learn to live sustainably and 
compassionately with all creation.

Create in us a thirst for justice and hearts stretched 
out in compassion as we respond to the cry of 

those made poor.
Listen to our hearts’ longings for the healing 

of our world.
AMEN

Dear Stella Community
Term 4 
Ms Yeates and Ms Smith have sent home 
information regarding the gradual return to the 
classroom, ensuring that all students and staff are 
kept safe, following the strict COVID-safe guidelines. 
We appreciate the strong support we have had from 
our Stella families and the feedback on vaccinations 
among students, which has been helpful in creating 
our risk assessments for the return to school. 

With regard to staff vaccination, I can reassure 
parents that by 25th October, 100% of Stella staff 
will be double vaccinated. There was some quick 
rescheduling of appointments when the NSW 
government decided to fast track the return to 
school but we are very pleased that all staff have 
been able to organise their full vaccinations by the 
new start date.

Strict safety measures will remain in place at school 
with sanitiser, social distancing, cross ventilation in 
classrooms and mask wearing for all the community.

Year 11
This week we had speeches from the students 
who will make up our Senior Leadership Team for 
2022. I was so proud of the girls and their deep 
understanding of who we are as a Good Samaritan 
Benedictine school. All the girls could articulate the 
Benedictine values of peace and justice, community, 
hospitality and stewardship, that underpin our 
ethos, and could express how these values impact 
on their actions in the community. I know that the 
leaders who will be chosen will lead the community 
well. Thank you to Ms Heraghty and Mr Jones for 
organising the leadership training and co-ordinating 
the speeches. 

Elizabeth Carnegie, Principal

	  Diary Dates
25 Oct	 Welcome back!
1 Nov	 Year 12 Graduation
8 Nov	 HSC begins
15 Nov	 Year 10 Advancement Program begins
19 Nov	 Comedy for a Cause P&F Event
1 Dec	 Presentation Night
2 Dec	 End of Term 4 for students (half day)

Fees Help
Thank you to those families who have worked with 
us to manage their payments during this difficult 

year.
The Fees Department treat all communications 

confidentially and are contactable on fees@
stellamaris.nsw.edu.au or feel free to call or leave a 

voicemail on 9976 1813 or 9976 1812
 Should you need fee assistance beyond what the 
College can provide, another option to families is 
considering funding your school fees via Edstart 

– please see flyer in this newsletter for more 
information.

Vinnies Winter Appeal 
& Northern Beaches 

Women’s Shelter
If you have any donations that you have gathered 

during lockdown for the 
Vinnies Winter Appeal and 

Northern Beaches Women’s Shelter Drive, 
please remember to bring them in during 

Week 4 ONLY 
25th to 29th October.
Thank you in advance 

for your generosity!
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What’s New This Week? 

Geography News
My neighbourhood is my classroom
During Terms 3 and 4, Years 8 and Year 9 Geography 
classes were given opportunities to undertake local 
fieldwork during lockdown. The restrictions meant that 
we have had to cancel our local in-class and full day 
fieldwork opportunities. The Geography Team at Stella 
were not deterred and, where possible, we integrated 
local fieldwork during class time to complement our 
lessons. Year 8 upcycled their items at home and are 
currently investigating the liveability of their local 
neighbourhood by taking photographs, completing a 
liveability evaluation task and analysing their results.

Year 9 assessed the sustainability of their local 
neighbourhoods by constructing field sketches 
and taking photos to compare their local area with 
megacities around the world. Last term, Year 8 
Geography finished their unit on Fast Fashion by 
upcycling items in their homes in an endeavour to 
reduce waste going to landfill. Below are some images 
of their unique creations.

Katerina Stojanovski, Geography Teacher

Catherine Barton Holly Edwards

Gabriella Frawley

Mia Marosa - lamp shade

Stella Sails
Our Stella Sailors will be disappointed (but not 
surprised) to hear that our Sailing Program is 
postponed until next term.
Back in 2016 we began the Stella Sailing Program 
with just three girls. In Term 1 of this year we had 
an adventurous group of 34 students (yes 34!) who 
sailed in high winds, next to no winds, rain and, luckily, 
during some perfect afternoons. The students bravely 
took on challenges as they learned the skill of sailing 
their boats to the tune the elements played every 
Wednesday afternoon. Middle Harbour Yacht Club’s 
experienced coaches instructed the girls on Pacer, 420 
and Pico dinghies. 
Last year our first graduate of the Discover Sailing 
Instructor Pathway Program landed the plum job of 
instructing sailing at both Balmoral Water Sports 
Centre and Middle Harbour Yacht Club. 
We look forward to continuing the Australian Sailing 
accredited Discover Sailing course in 2022 and a huge 
congratulations to all the girls who have participated!

Ann O’Brien, Sailing Program Coordinator
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Careers
Job of the Week: Engineer
What does an Engineer do?
Engineers are professionals who invent, design, 
analyse, build, and test machines, systems, structures, 
data systems and materials to fulfil objectives. As 
an Engineer you could be developing solutions to 
technical problems, developing new products, or 
fixing things, using knowledge of science and maths 
to bridge the gap between scientific discoveries and 
applications that are useful to consumers and society.

If you are great as seeing the bigger picture, curious, 
and love the challenges of solving problems, this could 
be an exciting and rewarding career to explore.

How do you become an Engineer? 

Click here to learn more about this job and pathways 
to get there.

Career Catch-ups
Career catch-ups are about to begin for our Year 11 
girls embarking on their Year 12 journey. To assist 
in ensuring a beneficial meeting to begin your post-
school pathway process, please click on the link below 
and complete the questions to prepare for our career 
catch-up meeting.

Complete THESE QUESTIONS

Stella Careers Website
Please visit our very own Stella Careers website at 
www.stellacareers.com for all your career needs, 
PLUS, see our regular weekly Careers newsletters 
HERE.

Lisa Walsh 
Careers & Pathways Advisor

What’s New This Week? 

From the P&F
As we all heave a sigh of relief that our teens are 
heading back to school in just over a week, it’s hard to 
believe we are already into Term 4. If you are looking 
for some used uniform items to get you through the 
rest of the year, don’t forget to check out the new 
Stella Maris – Buy, Sell + Swap Uniforms Facebook 
page. Great to see that so many have joined already!

Comedy Night
We are delighted to confirm that the Comedy Night at 
The Star of The Sea Theatre on the evening of Friday, 
19th November will go ahead, at a capacity of 75% 
(230 seats). All guests will be required to check-in 
using the QR code on arrival and will need to show 
proof of vaccination status. This is an adult only event 
(no students). 
After a long year of limited social interaction it will 
be wonderful to get together as a community for an 
evening of laughter. Tickets are $35 per person. To 
book please follow this link comedyforacause.net/
SMC. Be quick so you don’t miss out! 

P&F Meeting – Guest Speaker Brett Foster
A reminder that the P & F Meeting for Term 4 is on 
Wednesday, 27th October at 7.30pm on Teams and will 
feature guest speak Brett Foster, Director of Innovative 
Learning, who will present a brief presentation on 
Innovative Learning during COVID to help parents/
carers understand how the girls have been engaging in 
learning this year. Instructions on how to join will be in 
next week’s newsletter. 
We thank all Stella staff for the huge effort that we 
know is happening to ensure our girls a safe and 
smooth transition back to school.

Kate Lovelace and Andrea Hogan
P&F Presidents 

comedyforacause.net/SMC

Canteen Volunteers
We hope to welcome parents back to volunteer in the 
canteen from Monday 25th October. We ask that you 
wear a mask and be fully vaccinated. I will text you 
later next week to ask if you can come in.
I have also sent emails to our current volunteers 
asking if you can come in for the remainder of this 
term and ALSO your plans for next year.
If you haven’t already, I need you to let me know 
ASAP if you would like to stay on your day, change to 
another day or not come back at all. I will be preparing 
next year’s roster soon but I can’t assume that 
because you are on the roster now, that you will be 
doing the same next year.
We will have responses back soon from next year’s 
new parents with their preferences, so if I haven’t 
heard back from our current volunteers, I can’t 
guarantee you will get your preferred day.

Thank you
Bernie and Cheryl
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What’s New This Week? 

Duke of Ed News
Unfortunately, all overnight hikes have been postponed 
for Term 4, although we are getting very excited for 
the Tasmania and Snowy Mountains tour in January 
which will kick off a very exciting 2022 for the Award 
at the College. 
In the meantime, please make sure you are checking 
your Duke of Ed Teams site for details of how to have 
your individual components signed off whilst you 
aren’t at school, or ask Ms Silburn or Ms Rudolph. 
Congratulations to the twelve Year 12 students who 
are eligible to be awarded their GOLD Award once 
restrictions are lifted. This has been an amazing 
effort over four years and you have been a pleasure to 
support through your Award journey.
Also, some excellent news for the Years 9 and 10 
Bronze girls who completed their first hike in May and 
April. We have been given approval to change this 
hike to your qualifying hike which will allow you to 
move onto Silver once all of your other components 
are signed off. This will help when we play catch up in 
Term 1 next year.
Whilst you are at home and have some spare time, we 
encourage you to continue with your service, skill and 
physical recreation Award hours. Remember you can 
swap activities if your sport has been cancelled due to 
Covid and take up exercise online or log your weekly 
run or walk, you are also welcome to join Capes for 
Kids from home, or create your own clothing drive for 
community service. There are lots of people in need 
in the community who would love your help. If you are 
stuck for a skill maybe learn a new craft online or get 
involved in some home cooking or gardening. 
As always, Ms Rudolph and I are here to help you so 
please don’t hesitate to reach out - no question is too 
silly!

Linda Silburn 
Duke of Ed Coordinator

Uniform Shop 		
Opening Hours
Open 8.00am to 4.30pm Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday. Limit one student at a time; mask and 
sanitising essential.
Uniform Supplies
Factory closures due to Covid have delayed the 
shipment of dresses and sports uniforms. Stock is 
currently very low. If your daughter desperately needs 
a new item, please email the Uniform Shop and I will 
check availability.
StellaBay
Some Year 7 and 8 textbooks can be sold to Year 7 
2022. Details are on StellaBay. ONLY those books 
listed can be sold.Please post now as the new parents 
will soon be looking for second hand textbooks. Make 
the exchange after the exams.
Disposable Face Masks
All girls should be bringing their own face masks. 
On the odd occasion it is forgotten, masks can be 
purchased from the Uniform Shop Tuesdays to 
Thursdays and Student Services on Mondays and 
Fridays. Cost is $2.
Parents On Site
Currently Stella Maris is not encouraging parents on 
site. Your daughter can pay by Student Card or with 
credit card details.
Student Card
Does your daughter have sufficient funds on her 
Student Card for purchases at the Uniform Shop? 
Please top up her card the night before as it can take a 
few hours to load. We also accept debit/credit cards.
Online Uniform Shop 
The College now has an online Uniform Shop allowing 
parents and students to conveniently purchase items 
online. Please order under your daughter’s name. All 
items are available for pick up from recess the next 
Uniform Shop trading day. Please see link below to 
access our online store. This link can also be found 
on the portal and College website. If you have any 
queries, please email us.
Some sizes may show as “Out of Stock”. This may be 
because stock is low in that size. Please check with 
the Uniform Shop.
There is a 1pm cut-off for placement of orders for 
same day collection Tuesday to Thursday.
ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP
Please collect orders shortly after the ‘Ready for 
Collection’ notice is sent. 	   

Gail Hickey 9976 1819 
uniform_books@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au
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What’s New This Week? 

Senior Performing Arts 
Scholarship 2022
We are pleased to announce the opportunity for Year 
10 students to apply for a Senior Performing Arts 
Scholarship.

The successful applicant will
•	 Have a proven ability as an outstanding, active, 

and committed member of the Performing Arts  
community at Stella Maris College.

•	 Select 2-unit Music and/or Dance and/or Drama as 
part of their HSC pattern of study.

•	 Be achieving outstanding academic results in all 
subject areas.

•	 Reflect and support the Benedictine values of our 
College.

The Scholarship covers the tuition fee component 
of the annual student fees for Year 11 2022 and 
Year 12 2023 and is subject to an annual review of 
commitment and performance. The Scholarship does 
not cover the cost of resource fees or any other non-
tuition fees.
Please complete this APPLICATION FORM if you are 
interested in applying for the Senior Performing Arts 
Scholarship.

Applications close 3.00pm 1st November.
Auditions will be held in the week beginning 

15th November.
Once applications are closed, a short list of successful 
applicants will be invited for an audition. Those 
successful in the audition will be called for an 
interview.
With the fluid Covid restrictions at the moment we 
may require applicants to submit a video of their 
performance if we are unable to audition in person. 
Applicants will be informed of the audition process 
closer to the audition date.
Applicants are to prepare the following for their 
audition:
•	 Music – an accompanied performance on their 

principal instrument. Backing tracks or live 
accompaniment are acceptable.

•	 Dance – a prepared solo in preferred style.
•	 Drama – a short monologue (no longer than 2 

minutes).

 THE STELLA MARIS COLLEGE
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Fees Help
Edstart provide extended tailored payment plans for approved applicants, where school fee payments may be 
spread beyond the current school year, and beyond Year 12, to assist with any cash flow issues you may be dealing 
with. You can even combine school fees for various schools your other children are currently attending.

Feedback from other Stella families using this facility is that the application process is straight forward.

Disclaimer: Stella Maris College do not provide any recommendations, brokering or advice services, nor do we 
receive referral fees, commissions or other remuneration from Edstart. Visit https://edstart.com.au/
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Our Local Community #supportingeachotherthroughcovid

Get scroll-

stopping

content that

wows!

W: MAMABEAR.COM.AU
E: HELLO@MAMABEAR.COM.AU  |  T :  0416 244 974
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Are you ready to invest in
professional images and/or stop-
motion videos for your product-
based business? 

Mama Bear Communications
offers cost-effective product
photography packages to suit a
variety of budgets. 

Get in touch today to learn more.

W: MAMABE AR .COM. AU
E :  HELLO@MAMABE AR .COM. AU  |   T:  0 416 24 4 974

Parties at The Sydney 
         Chocolate School.

The minimum number of children to attend is 6 with no maximum numbers (up to 
50 can be catered for). The price is $80 per child. The minimum age is 5 years and 
again no maximum as all ages enjoy the parties and they are designed for the age 
group booked.
The fun filled 1.5 hours includes the children hand tempering chocolate on marble 
and making a selection of chocolates – all of which they take home on the day in 
generous goody bags (so you do not have to create these yourself!). The children 
make chocolate bars, artwork lollypops, chocolate stars and freckles (this can be 
adjusted or changed on request).
You can choose to use organic milk, white or dark chocolate. You will need to make 
the selection before the event. All children get a certificate, celebrating the day.
The birthday parties usually are hosted 2-3.30 on Saturdays and Sundays but other  
days and times can be booked if we have availability.

We offer a full high tea service after your party for an additional $40pp. Please note 
our high tea is an outdoor event only.

Alternatively there is a lovely BBQ area that many parents have a party and cake at 
after. Please note the BBQ area is a public facility, so we recommend you get there 
early to try to get the space. Our front lawn is an excellent alternative to bring a 
picnic rug and watch the boats sail by on the harbour foreshore while enjoying your 
cake.

If you would like our balcony with tables and chairs and plates for the cake; this 
space can be leased for 1 hour for an additional $150 per hour. This way you can 
have full access to our harbourside outdoor deck to celebrate with cake and snacks 
that you bring on the day.

Please note we are a fully licensed venue, so can serve adults sparkling wine and 
champagne at this time. For BYO we charge an overall $25 corkage for the hour. 
Please advise us if you are bringing alcohol on the day.

HOW TO BOOK 
We hope to welcome you in the future. All bookings are confirmed with a 50% 
deposit. You can book online, email: rebecca@cocochocolate.com.au  
or phone 0414701477 to 1:00pm.

LOCATION
The Sydney Chocolate School

Coco Chocolate Studio
Building 21, 1110 Middle Head Rd

Mosman NSW 2088

We offer a full high tea service after your party for an additional $40pp. Please note 
our high tea is an outdoor event only.

Alternatively there is a lovely BBQ area that many parents have a party and cake at 
after. Please note the BBQ area is a public facility, so we recommend you get there 
early to try to get the space. Our front lawn is an excellent alternative to bring a 
picnic rug and watch the boats sail by on the harbour foreshore while enjoying your 
cake.

If you would like our balcony with tables and chairs and plates for the cake; this 
space can be leased for 1 hour for an additional $150 per hour. This way you can 
have full access to our harbourside outdoor deck to celebrate with cake and snacks 
that you bring on the day.

Please note we are a fully licensed venue, so can serve adults sparkling wine and 
champagne at this time. For BYO we charge an overall $25 corkage for the hour. 
Please advise us if you are bringing alcohol on the day.

HOW TO BOOK 
We hope to welcome you in the future. All bookings are confirmed with a 50% 
deposit. You can book online, email: rebecca@cocochocolate.com.au  
or phone 0414701477 to 1:00pm.

LOCATION
The Sydney Chocolate School

Coco Chocolate Studio
Building 21, 1110 Middle Head Rd

Mosman NSW 2088

Parties at The Sydney 
         Chocolate School.

The minimum number of children to attend is 6 with no maximum numbers (up to 
50 can be catered for). The price is $80 per child. The minimum age is 5 years and 
again no maximum as all ages enjoy the parties and they are designed for the age 
group booked.
The fun filled 1.5 hours includes the children hand tempering chocolate on marble 
and making a selection of chocolates – all of which they take home on the day in 
generous goody bags (so you do not have to create these yourself!). The children 
make chocolate bars, artwork lollypops, chocolate stars and freckles (this can be 
adjusted or changed on request).
You can choose to use organic milk, white or dark chocolate. You will need to make 
the selection before the event. All children get a certificate, celebrating the day.
The birthday parties usually are hosted 2-3.30 on Saturdays and Sundays but other  
days and times can be booked if we have availability.

rebecca@cocochocolate.com.aubook online, email

L I M I T E D
N U M B E R S !

www.wholefoodmama.com.au

EARLY BIRD OFFER NOW ON

3-WEEK CLEANSE

GET YOUR ZING BACK THIS SPRING!

W H O L E  
H E A L T H  R E S E T

Nutritionist designed & run
3 Weeks of meal plans + recipes
3 Live educational webinars
Group + personal coaching

www.wholefoodmama.com.au

Advertising Policy: The College newsletter is usually not open to advertising for commercial businesses; 
however, at this point in time we are supporting our Stella families in any way we can. If you are a business 
owned and operated by a Stella family feel free to send your advertisement to administration@stellamaris.
nsw.edu.au. Under normal circumstances, we are sure you understand the practical nature of our decision. 
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Full flyer
www.heidihorne.com.au

#supportingeachotherthroughcovid

Let The Family Tree Genealogist 
research your ancestors….whether 
it’s someone specific or a whole 

branch of your family tree.

Connect with your family history 
and share the stories with the 

rest of your family.
With over 10 year’s experience of genealogist 
research, The Family Genealogist is passionate 

about helping families connect with 
their ancestral stories.

Package costs dependent on your 
individual requirements. 

Please contact me for more information.

The Family Tree
 Genealogist

https://www.thefamilytreegenealogist.com 
hellofamilytree@outlook.com

Looking for a unique 
Christmas present?

Have you always wanted to research your 
family tree but haven’t had the time?
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All Stella families are invited 
to come down and 
rent a kayak with us 
(for ‘fitness’ of course!)

Paddle with us in a 
double deluxe sea-kayak for 2 hours 
Usual price $90.00 but...
Stella Family Price for August $50.00Stella Family Price for August $50.00
Save another $25.00 with your 
NSW ‘Discover Voucher’

Bookings are a must: 02 9969 4590 
Location: The Spit Bridge, Mosman.

Amanda brings a friendly, 
compassionate and caring nature to 

her role as funeral director  
and celebrant.  

Beautiful Funerals

PICALUNA FUNERALS DONATES 5%  
OF OUR PROFITS TO CHARITY OF YOUR CHOICE

Helping community  
honour, mourn, celebrate, 

heal and rejuvenate

For more information call 
Amanda Bisset on 0416 009 129

To place an order go to:

To place an order go to:

To place an order go to:

collectivememories.com.au/

Support our 
Stella Families!

#gettingthroughcovidtogether

#supportingeachotherthroughcovid

www.louandlewies.com.au
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#supportingeachotherthroughcovid

NEW

CAMPING ESSENTIALS FOR YOUR NEXT ADVENTURE

Stock up on camping essentials for your next trip with our NEW ADVENTURE RANGE. These are
some of our favourite must-have accessories for comfort and convenience while travelling; so you
can sit back and relax while on the road.

RANGE

Adventure

topargee.com.au
sales@topargee.com.au
0418 767 967

Adventure
Hiking 

Hammock

Aluminium
Camping
Pot Kit

LED
Headlamp

Wide Angle

Portable
Foldable 180
Degree LED

50 Hot Drink
Hanging

Bags

Compact
Foldable BBQ

Grill Stand

Outdoor
Foldable

Sitting Mat

Order online today
Scan our QR code 

topargee.com.au 
sales@topargee.com.au

Kelly Pearson Design
I create beautiful, well designed homes that feel calm and luxurious.
From a one off consultation to complete interior design and documentation service I 
can help you achieve your vision.
I am a degree qualified interior designer with more than 20 years experience.
Consultations from $330 for a 2 hour in home consult.
Feel free to call on 0410 681 031, I would love to discuss your design needs with you!
kellypearsondesign@bigpond.com 
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I am a degree qualified interior designer with more than 20 years experience.
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www.fayejames.com.au

Looking to get 
healthy during 
lockdown? Get 10% 
off Faye James’ 
books and nutrition 
coaching services 
PLUS buy The Long 
Life Plan book 
and get 3 ebooks 
(vegan, vegetarian 
and low carb) worth 
$17 for free. 


